The March 2008 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 3/5/08. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed George, Carter, Favire, and Rosenstock were present.  Also in attendance was the mayor and many concerned residents.


The February 2008 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Carter 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.2/06/08

$ 1157.51

$143132.77
$  515.12

Deposits


$16719.38

$  3116.93
$12716.67

Withdrawals

$16923.25

$  7659.85
$     .00

Interest

     $
    

$   388.93
$__ 22.60    

Bal. 3/05/08

$  953.64
     $138978.78  
$13254.39





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 2/06/08

$3156.48

$1006.11

$17.97

Deposits


$    .00

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$    .00

$    .00

$ 1.14

Interest


$   8.76

$   2.79

$  .00
Bal.3/05/08

$3165.24

$1008.90

$16.83

SEWER FUND

Bal. 2/06/08


$ 25842.75

Penn Vest interest 3/1
$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$   780.38

Deposits



$ 21322.66

Penn Vest Bal Due

$101085.00

Interest



$    23.82
Bal 3/05/08


$137780.42

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 3116.93

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$   75.00

Zoning Permits



$  100.00

Contractors Permits



$22040.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$101085.00
Penn Vest Balance Amt on loan owed us



$ 1974.94

Metro Cast Cable TV Franchise Fee

BILLS:
READ 



$   55.10

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (Jan)



$   35.85

PP&L February 2- Streetlights



$ 3533.33

Keystone Sanitation, February Garbage



$   64.50

Journal Newspapers, Road bid ad for 






Engineer



$    1.14

Postmaster, postage (Misc) 

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, March Salary

$  300.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Prepare Ord.




Adv & review docs RE: Perrone

$  300.00

Bill Warner, Mayors salary 1st Qtr.



$  578.99

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$  400.00

Zoning Officer Salary-Sally Horny, 






Jan/Feb



$  120.58

Borton Lawson Eng, Emerg Action Plan



$ 1152.73

Borton Lawson Eng, Dam Inspection



$ 5627.05

James E Jarick, snowplowing February



$   58.90

Verizon- Telephone 2/7 to 3/6/08



$   11.72

Sally Horny, Misc postage & envelopes



$   25.00

PA Borough Councils Assoc, 2008 Dues



$ 1246.35

Reading & Northern Real Estate Co, \






sewer pipe easement under RR crossing



$  500.00

Donald Beckerman, Auditor, 2007 audit 

Carter made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by George, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.
 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


Carter stated that he would like to start with business from last month.  The first would be an appointment to the Planning Commission, we are one member short.  Letter of interest submitted for Kathy Donaldson.  George made a motion to appoint Kathy Donaldson to the Planning Commission, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Carter said last meeting there was quite a bit of discussion on the sewer connections.  There was an article in the paper and he feels its worth mentioning that a community with 800 residents that connected in ‘96, there are still 70 currently that are not connected.  Felt that relative to that as a whole we did pretty good. Discussion followed.

Carter said since Charlie isn’t here and he was to look into the ownership of Hollenback Rd issue we will table that until next time.

Carter said he contacted DEP, Richard Riesinger, Dam safety guy at DEP, said we don’t actually need a permit to do a temporary draw down of the dam, if we were to do a permanent draw down we would need to contact the PA Fish & Game Commission.  He said some communities open their valves to draw down water for the winter.  If we wanted to temporarily lower the lake and open the valve there is no requirement from DEP.


Carter said that there was some concern on how the recycling is being picked up.  They have two garbage trucks, one they use for garbage the other to collect the recycling materials.  Mr. Kile who is handling our account assured me that they are not mixing the two however he will again speak with the drivers.

QUESTIONS:


Mrs. McGarrigan said she has voter registration forms for anyone that may need one.


Mrs. Liem asked if we are having a large item pick up and Carter said no, this is an off year since we had one last year.

CORRESPONDENCE:


Carter said we have advertised for a request for quotes from Engineering firms for the work to be done on Hollenback Rd and we haven’t received any responses from them.  We will send some requests to miscellaneous firms and see if we receive anything back. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner said we are having some dog problems.  They are to be leashed and not running around loose.  Also everyone is supposed to clean up after their dogs.  Discussion ensued.

Everyone should protect themselves if they are having work done by a contractor.  You need to make sure the contractor has the necessary permit and insurance.  


Favire discussed the application for the spraying of the lake for the lily pads and when we have to spray.  Discussion followed about the spraying and the possible effects on the fish. A suggestion was made to contact Greg Robinson since he may have some information being he is involved with the restocking of the lake and such.


George said we have some icing problems on Williams Dr. Doesn’t know if the drains are blocked or what.  Discussion followed.


Rosenstock said she still hasn’t heard anything from Bob Lamson.  Carter said that DC was going to speak with him and he’s not here today.  Jill said that we need to qualify by May or we won’t be able to get it. Bob Lamson said he gave a copy of it to Matt Timinsky and he can’t find it.

George asked if there is going to be a recreation program this year and Jill said that she is not interested in doing it this year.


Sally Horny issued a permit for an attached carport; permit for an attached garbage/shed; permit for construction of a 2nd floor, contractors permit and phone calls about timbering.

NEW BUSINESS:


Carter said you may have noticed a logging truck on the back road.  The Baslers are interested in timbering some of their property.  In order to do that our ordinances require that forestry activity over two acres is considered to be conditional use.  Anything that is a conditional use requires an application of a plan being submitted to planning.  They have 30 days to review and a public hearing is held.  Recommendations of the commission are discussed and voted upon at the public hearing.  Discussion followed.


Carter said he received a phone call from Wayne Gower who said we need to pass an EMA Resolution every two years and this is the year for passage.  Since I didn’t ask Teresa about it and she isn’t here we will have to do it next meeting.  This resolution will allow Wayne to represent Penn Lake Borough.  Discussion ensued.


Carter said we had Jack Varaly submit an application for obtaining some of the gaming fund money and unfortunately we received notification that we are not approved for it.  But will resubmit the app again in October along with Dennison Twp, and Bear Creek Twp.  He will apply combining all three communities.  He feels we may have a better chance of getting approved that way.  Discussion followed.  Carter made a motion to have Jack Varaly submit an application on our behalf for grant money in October, 2nd Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Carter said the Association requested that the Borough split the fee to up fit the website. Our share would be $90.00/yr. Sue asked if the Borough would have any control of the site.  Tom, Jill and Teresa submit information and they post it on the website.  Discussion followed. 

Carter made a motion to approve splitting the cost of the website with the Association, 2nd Favire, roll call: 

George-no; Carter, Favire, Rosenstock all in favor, motion carried.  Sue doesn’t think the Borough should be on the website.


Vince Kimsal said the roads need repair.  Carter replied that only the Hollenback Rd is planned for repaving, all we can do right now is patch the other roads. Discussion followed.

A discussion ensued about the damage made to roads due to construction and sewer work and the repairs done or needed to be done to them.



Discussion ensued about the drains that are blocked around the lake and need to be cleaned or repaired.

Discussion ensued about spraying for gypsy moths and different methods of trying to control them on our own.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.

The minutes were recorded by Margo Beckerman and transcribed by Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy.








